
 

April 25, 2018 
 
 
ANN M. SPILLANE, CHIEF OF STAFF 
STATE OF IL - ATTORNEY GENERAL’S OFFICE   
100 WEST RANDOLPH ST, 12th FLOOR  
CHICAGO IL 60601 
 
 
 Subject: The City of Racine’s Application for Water Diversion 
 
 
Dear Ms. Spillane,   
 
Thank you for your comments in your letter dated March 21, 2018 regarding the City of Racine’s 
Diversion Application (application). The Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (WDNR) has 
thoroughly reviewed the application and considered the Great Lakes-St. Lawrence River Basin Water 
Resources Compact (Compact) in its decision on the City of Racine’s request to divert water.  
 
The City of Racine will be required to return all water diverted, less an amount of consumptive use, back 
to Lake Michigan. The City of Racine has oversight over significant industrial users’ wastewater 
(including the proposed Foxconn facility). Any industrial user is required to meet state and federal 
categorical standards. If an industrial user cannot meet the state and federal standards, the user must 
pretreat the wastewater before discharging it to the Racine Wastewater Treatment Plant. The City of 
Racine issues pretreatment permits, as needed. Pretreatment permits contain water quality discharge 
limits, and wastewater sampling and reporting requirements. These limits will include local limits 
established in Racine’s Sewer Use Ordinance and technology-based categorical pretreatment standards 
developed by EPA for certain industrial categories of dischargers. Since the receipt of your letter, the 
WDNR has posted additional materials regarding the City of Racine’s pretreatment program on our 
website (www.dnr.wi.gov Search “Racine Diversion”). Wis. Admin. Code ch. NR 211 contains 
Wisconsin’s pretreatment regulations. 
 
In addition, the WDNR must review and either approve, conditionally approve, or deny plans and 
specifications for the design of any wastewater pretreatment technology proposed for construction by an 
industrial customer, such as Foxconn (pursuant to Wis. Admin. Code ch. NR 108 and Wis. Stat. § 
281.41). The wastewater returned to Lake Michigan from Racine’s Wastewater Treatment Plant will be 
required to meet all applicable Wisconsin Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (WPDES) permit 
requirements.  
 
As you have requested any WPDES or pretreatment materials the WDNR requests from the City of 
Racine for industrial users (Foxconn) in the diversion area will be posted to the WDNR’s website upon 
receipt.  
 
If you have additional questions regarding the Racine Diversion application and approval, do not 
hesitate to contact me.     
 

 
 

Scott Walker, Governor 
Daniel Meyer, Secretary 

 Telephone 608-266-2621 
Toll Free 1-888-936-7463 

TTY Access via relay - 711 

State of Wisconsin 
DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 
101 S. Webster Street 
Box 7921 
Madison WI  53707-7921 
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Sincerely,  

 
Adam Freihoefer 
Water Use Section Chief 
Bureau of Drinking Water and Groundwater 
 
 
cc (via email):   
Elizabeth Wallace, Chief, Environmental Bureau, Illinois Attorney General’s Office  
Rebecca Burlington, Supervising Attorney, Environmental Bureau, Illinois Attorney General’s Office  
Matthew Dunn, Chief, Environmental Enforcement Bureau, Illinois Attorney General’s Office  
Daniel Rottenburg, Assistant Attorney General, Environmental Bureau, Illinois Attorney General’s 
Office 
Daniel Injerd, Illinois Compact Council Alternate, Illinois Department of Natural Resources  
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